Late last week, House-Senate appropriations conferees approved the Homeland Security Appropriations bill for Fiscal Year 2006. Congress is expected to vote on the legislation soon, although its passage is likely. A page offering the full text of the bill as well as its status in Congress is available on the Thomas website. http://thomas.loc.gov/cgi-bin/bdquery/z?d109:HR02360:@@@L&summ2=m&#major%20actions
The proposed HS Appropriations legislation increases the budget of the Department of Homeland Security to $31.9 billion, a gain of about 5 percent. 
Despite the overall increase, total grants to the states to support disaster first responders suffered a nearly 17% cut, to $3.3 billion from nearly $4 billion last year. Senator Joseph Lieberman (D-CT) issued a press release (link: http://www.senate.gov/~gov_affairs/index.cfm?Fuseaction=PressReleases.Detail&PressRelease_id=1110&Month=10&Year=2005&Affiliation=R) Monday criticizing the cut. According to Lieberman, “We should be beefing up our support for all of our response partners rather than leaving them in a position of having to do more with less.”  
About two-thirds of the grant money will be directed to state and local first responders according to the risk of terrorist attack or natural disaster. Though the ratio falls short of the recommendation by the Sept. 11 commission that all monies be distributed according to risk analysis, the provision will significantly increase grants to states such as New York and California. In a recent Washington Post article, Senator Judd Gregg (R-NH) the head of the Senate conferees on the bill commented: “Given fiscal constraints, we focused our limited resources on eliminating the most serious and detrimental vulnerabilities of our homeland security." Judd cited preventing a terrorist attack with chemical, biological or nuclear weapons, as well as improving border security as priorities for the Department of Homeland Security in the coming year. Much more information on the bill is available in an Empire (NY) Journal article published this week. 
